 Hockley County Appraisal District

 

Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting Held on Tuesday, March 8, 2022
 

The Hockley County Appraisal District Board of Directors met in regular session at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, March 8, 2022, at the Appraisal District Board Room located at 1103 Houston Street in Levelland, Texas.
Present were Larry Carter, Buddy Moore, DeEtte Edens, Matthew Buxkemper, Ty Gregory, Debbie Bramlett and Lorie Marquez, Chief Appraiser. Staff members present were Ryan Noland, Roxann Gonzales, Kimberly Rico, & Paula Espinoza. Teresa Montemayor, CFO from Levelland ISD was also present for the meeting.
Determination of quorum present and the meeting was called to order by Larry Carter.  Matthew Buxkemper gave the invocation and the Board and those present joined in the Pledge of Allegiance.
Motion made by Ty Gregory and seconded by Buddy Moore to accept the minutes for January 11, 2022 meeting.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion made by DeEtte Edens and seconded by Matthew Buxkemper to approve the financial reports for January and February as presented. Motion carried unanimously.
Motion made by Matthew Buxkemper and seconded by Ty Gregory to approve HCAD’s COVID Policy for 2022. Motion carried unanimously.
Lorie Marquez discussed office operations with the Board. Ryan is working on the 2022 Preliminary Ag Budget and it will be presented to the Ag Advisory Board on March 16th.  Business Personal Property Rendition forms are coming in at a steady pace and Roxann Gonzales has been working on them daily. Lorie mentioned the map interactive that will be completed by end of March for the public, on our website. Lorie briefed the board on the recent Comptroller PVS Report. She made the Board aware of some invalid findings within the report concerning three ISD’s (Anton, Smyer and Levelland). She also stated she’s working diligently with the ISD’s and their lawyers to help with the appeals. She also explained the PVS process and answered questions in regards to PVS. John Merriss, our new auditor, from Doshier, Pickens & Francis, LLC will begin work on the 2021 Audit on March 18.  ARB members will be attending mandatory ARB training classes online remotely in March, they are no longer required to travel due to COVID policies.  Appraisal Notices will be mailed out on April 29th and Protest hearings scheduled for June 23rd and August 18th. Online protest is an option but not utilized in Hockley County.   
Next Board meeting is set for May 10, 2022.
Motion made by Ty Gregory and seconded by Buddy Moore to adjourn at 12:41pm. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

DATE:   May 10, 2022
APPROVED: _______________________________________    

ATTEST: __________________________________________
